
RCW 79.19.080  Identification of trust lands expected to convert 
to commercial, residential, or industrial uses—Hearing—Notice—
Designation as urban lands.  Periodically, at intervals to be 
determined by the board, the department shall identify trust lands 
which are expected to convert to commercial, residential, or 
industrial uses within ten years. The department shall adhere to 
existing local comprehensive plans, zoning classifications, and duly 
adopted local policies when making this identification and determining 
the fair market value of the property.

The department shall hold a public hearing on the proposal in the 
county where the state land is located. At least fifteen days but not 
more than thirty days before the hearing, the department shall publish 
a public notice of reasonable size in display advertising form, 
setting forth the date, time, and place of the hearing, at least once 
in one or more daily newspapers of general circulation in the county 
and at least once in one or more weekly newspapers circulated in the 
area where the trust land is located. At the same time that the 
published notice is given, the department shall give written notice of 
the hearings to the departments of fish and wildlife and enterprise 
services, to the parks and recreation commission, and to the county, 
city, or town in which the property is situated. The department shall 
disseminate a news release pertaining to the hearing among printed and 
electronic media in the area where the trust land is located. The 
public notice and news release also shall identify trust lands in the 
area which are expected to convert to commercial, residential, or 
industrial uses within ten years.

A summary of the testimony presented at the hearings shall be 
prepared for the board's consideration. The board shall designate 
trust lands which are expected to convert to commercial, residential, 
or industrial uses as urban land. Descriptions of lands designated by 
the board shall be made available to the county and city or town in 
which the land is situated and for public inspection and copying at 
the department's administrative office in Olympia, Washington and at 
each area office.

The hearing and notice requirements of this section apply to 
those trust lands which have been identified by the department prior 
to July 1, 1984, as being expected to convert to commercial, 
residential, or industrial uses within the next ten years, and which 
have not been sold or exchanged prior to July 1, 1984.  [2015 c 225 § 
116; 2003 c 334 § 531; 1994 c 264 § 60; 1988 c 36 § 53; 1984 c 222 § 
8. Formerly RCW 79.66.080.]

Intent—2003 c 334: See note following RCW 79.02.010.
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